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Principals Comment/Nga Korero o te Tumuaki 
 
Dear Parents ​and​ Caregivers, 
  
 
 

As you read this it will be just over a week before the end of the third term. Just when I                     
thought I had seen almost everything possible in my time as a teacher and principal, this                
has been the very strangest of years! 
 
I would like to very much thank everyone involved with the school over the first three                
terms of this year. The teaching staff are a dedicated and professional group of people,               
and under any and all conditions they work very hard to provide a range of learning                
opportunities for the children. The non-teaching staff provide invaluable support to the            
teachers and the children, and are always there when the going just gets a little tough. 
  
As a school we are also very fortunate to have the support of a very interested and                 
tireless group of parents, as members of the Board of Trustees or PTA, and as               
parent-helpers in a myriad of situations.  
  
Finally, I would like to pay tribute to the children we have at our school. In spite of                  
everything they have faced so far this year, so many exhibit outstanding individual             
personal qualities and as a collective they are a very happy group and do seem to love                 
coming to our school. 
 
Board of Trustees Elections 2020 
  
A message from Sandi Wood (Chairperson, Allenton School Board of Trustees) 
  
Kia ora friends and whanau. I would like to firstly introduce you to our current Board                
members, who are, our principal - Bruce Tilby, our elected staff Trustee – Bronwyn              
Hortin, Andy Grant, Craig Jakich, Michael Wong, Hamish Tait and myself. 
  
Being a member of a Board of Trustees is an important role. The Board is responsible                
for the governance of the school, which includes setting policies by which the school is               
controlled and managed. Our main objective is to ensure student learning, progress,            
achievement and well-being is at the centre of all decisions, actions and activities. 
  
At the next election, being at the end of this year we will have ​two vacancies ​to fill ​for                   
parents/caregivers ​on the ​Allenton School Board of Trustees​. 
  



 
After six years I have indicated to the board that I will not be seeking re-election.                
Another of our existing members, who is also up for re-election, will be seeking another               
term on the Board. The members who will be continuing without re-election at this time               
are three parent members and our staff representative. 
  
To be a successful Trustee you need to be able to communicate well, be a team player,                 
be a strategic or analytical thinker, be able to commit the time and have a willingness to                 
learn. 
  
If you are contemplating putting your name forward at these elections then I encourage              
you to come along to the board meetings or have a conversation with one or more of the                  
existing board members. Board meetings are open for anyone to attend, and it will give               
you valuable insight into the expectations of the role.  
For your information, our next board meeting is on Monday 2​nd November at 7:30pm in               
the school Meeting Room. 
  
Next term we'll call for nominations for new Trustees. Mrs McCloy is the Returning              
Officer and the key dates are listed below. 
  
Key dates: 

  
9​th​ October 2020 By this date, ​nomination forms will be emailed or posted to all            

persons on the school’s caregiver roll. 
  
30​th October 2020 ​NOMINATIONS CLOSE at noon. An election will then be held if              

the number of nominations exceed vacancies. ​For our school         
the number of  parent vacancies is 2​. 

  
4​th November 2020 ​Voting papers will be sent by post to all on the school caregiver                

roll. 
  
2​nd​ December 2020 Voting closes at 4:00pm. 
  
8​th​ December 2020         ​Votes counted 
  
9​th​ December 2020         ​New board member/s take office 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Sandi Wood 
(Board Chair) 
 
More from the Principal 
 
Staff News: 
New Entrant Teacher 
I announced in a previous newsletter that we had appointed ​Miss Livvy Sheehan as our               
next New Entrants teacher. We are delighted that Miss Sheehan will be working at              
Allenton School! 
 
Miss Sheehan will be teaching in Room 19 (aka the library) and the class begins next                
Monday morning. Over the last two weeks we have had children on school visits and I                
am sure they are very excited to begin at our school. 




